Minutes
DEAN’S COUNCIL
Wednesday, September 7, 2011 – 3:00 p.m.

President’s Conference Room 

PRESENT: 
John Wells, Cathy Adkins, Rick Cary, Marie Nicholson, Scott Pearson, Phyllis Smith, and Iva Coates (recorder)
ABSENT:
Jason Pierce
1. Announcements
A. Searches

· Dean/Assistant VP, Student Development
First round of telephone interviews began this morning.  Phone interviews will be completed by September 19th – will begin bringing 3-4 candidates to campus soon after.  
· Director, LifeWorks

Position has been posted – terminal degree stressed.  
B. Kudos To Crossroads
Comments made concerning Crossroads today – kudos to Stephanie McLeskey, Chaplain; Dr. Lunsford, speaker; MHC Choir, songs.

2. Discussion

A. Student Housing and Enrollment Growth Projections (handout)
· Projections completed by Suzanne Klonis – fairly conservative figures.

· If headcount = 1050 in Fall 2011

· Projected Fall 2012 = 1142

· Projected Fall 2013 = 1190

· Dysart’s projections forthcoming.
· Strategic Housing Committee being formed to formulate plan for anticipated enrollment growth projections and increase in housing needs.

B. Office Hours
Discussion took place on number of office hours that professors are expected to have.  Should there be a uniform policy?  Yes - Consensus of the Dean’s Council that the following policy is adopted and will be shared by deans w/faculty within divisions:
OFFICE HOURS POLICY:  All FT faculty are to have eight (8) 
hours of office hours spread over at least four (4) days from 
8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. to be posted on office doors and intranet.  
Effective - Fall semester 2011.

C. Uniform Attendance Policy
One of the most prominent issues that came out of the CASS meetings last year was to formalize a process of those students not in class – retention factor.  Another key factor is financial aid implications in the reporting of data.  Consensus of the Dean’s Council is full support for this to go before the joint meeting of the Dean’s Council and Plans & Policies for discussion.
D. Graduate Council
Time did not allow for the in-depth discussion needed for this item.  Agenda item for September 21st Dean’s Council meeting.
3. Other 

Dr. Wells informed the Council he had met with a student that had requested a meeting with him to discuss support for a LGBT organization called “Safe Haven” that will soon be brought before SGA.  This organization has ties with the First Congregational Church in Asheville and the Campaign for Southern Equality (CSE) national organization.  Their purpose is dedicated to creating a safe and educational environment for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Transgender (LGBT) students at Mars Hill College and Madison County Schools.  Safe Haven will do this by providing access to support and resources, connecting with local LGBT organizations and educating the community about the LGBT experience in Madison County.  Safe Haven membership is open to all students of MHC regardless of race, religion, sexual orientation, sex, gender identity and expression or political affiliation on a volunteer basis.

Dr. Wells asked for thoughts from this Council:  

· Service oriented?  No

· Could data be obtained on number of students that fall into the above category of membership?
· Serious situation.

